The Scissortall

NEWSLETTER OF THE

Oklahoma Ornithological Society

ISSN: 0582-2637

Volume 65, Number 1

Greetings!

Since this is my first message as incoming
president of the Oklahoma Ornithological Society, |
would like to introduce myself to those of you who do
not know me yet. | have been active in the OOS since
| was hired by Northeastern State University in 1995. |
became an OOS life member in 2006, and have served
the past two years as president-elect. I am honored to
now begin my service as president.

As a faculty member at NSU, much of my re-
search has been devoted to studying Swainson's War-
blers in Oklahoma. | have studied their distribution
and abundance throughout their range in the state, as
well as studying their breeding biology at the Little
River National Wildlife Refuge in southeastern Okla-
homa for the past 15 years. One of my favorite things
to do is to lead field trips at the LRNWR and find
Swainson's Warblers for people who want to see
them! | am the coordinator of the Broken Bow Christ-
mas Bird Count, and the TNC Nickel Preserve Spring
and Winter Bird Counts. Many of you also know
about the American Woodcock field trips that I coor-
dinate every year. It turns out that a lot of people love
to go sit out in a field as the sun goes down watching
woodcocks and their spectacular aerial displays.

| have been teaching Ornithology for 20 years
now, and have a wonderful brood of nestling bird sci-
entists this semester. | received a grant from the Nut-
tall Ornithological Club that has made it possible for
me to free up one day a week for field trips with stu-
dents. I call these trips "Ornithological Odysseys" and
they occur every Tuesday. What this actually means is
that | am either talking about birds, or taking students
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. ~ n field. trips to see birds, all five days of my "work"
Presidentos M eek. hﬁaé/v derful semester! | plan to make the

most of it!

Speaking of planning, | hope that you will con-
sider making plans to attend the OOS Spring Field
Meeting. It is being held in conjunction with the Ar-
kansas Audubon Society and will be based in Fort
Smith, Arkansas. There are some fantastic field trips
being offered and great talks as well. We can thank
our new president-elect, Jimmy Woodard, for putting
this meeting together with the Arkansas folks. More
information and the registration form are included in
this newsletter.

Happy Birding!
Mia Revels
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The Oklahoma Ornithological Societywas founded in 1950 and has more than
225 members. It is incorporated as a non-profit organization under the laws of
the State of Oklahoma and the Internal Revenue Code. Membership is open to
anyone interested in birds and their welfare.

The OKLAHOMA ORNITHOLOGICAL SOCIETY is dedicated to the
observation, study, and conservation of birds in Oklahoma. The Society
conducts meetings and field trips, publishes a quarterly newsletter and
scientific bulletin, participates in nationally sponsored projects such as the
Breeding Bird Survey and the Christmas Bird Count, encourages conservation,
cooperates with the State Department of Wildlife and offers assistance to local
groups organized for the study and enjoyment of nature

O0OS MEMBERSHIP DUES
0OO0S members receive the newsletter, The Scissortail as well as The Bulletin,
a professional ornithological publication.

Regular ~ $25.00 Includes publication of the Society
Family $35.00 One set of publications per family.
Student $15.00 Same as regular membership allowing students to

participate at reduced fee.

Sustaining $40.00 or more. In addition to membership, gives extra
support to the Society.

$500.00 In addition to membership, provides long
range income for the Society through the Endowment Fund.

Life

Libraries and other institutions may subscribe to the publications of the
Society for a $25.00/year fee.

Add $1.00 to each category if paid after February 15 of the membership year.

Make all checks payable to: Oklahoma Ornithological Society or O.0.S. and
mail to: OOS Membership Chair, P.O. Box 2931, Claremore, OK 74018

New members who have joined before December 1 join for that year and
receive the preceding March, June, and September issues of publication. New
members who join after December 1 become members for the upcoming year
and will receive the first publication in March. Membership runs from January
1 to December 31.

Both renewing and new members should enclose a stamped, self-addressed
envelope to receive their membership card.

Please send notification of change of address to the Membership Chairman
promptly as any returned mail from the Post Office is extra expense to the
Society.

Notes for the OOS Bulletin are being sought. Articles should pertain to early
sighting dates, late sighting dates, unusual behavior, unusual anatomical
features, or summary papers of rare or accidental birds. Please send items for
consideration to the editor of the Bulletin by email. Should you have questions
regarding the process, please contact the Bulletin editor.
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0.0.S. Officers

President-- Mia Revels 8 Professor of Biology, Northeastern State

University, 611 Grand Ave. , Tahlequah, Oklahoma 74464 (918) 444-3824
eemai | : revel sé@nésjuok . edu {615
Pastpresident- Chris Butler 8 Dept. of Biology, Univ. of Central Okla.,

100 N University Dr., Edmond, OK 73034 405-974-5782 (phone); 405-974-
5726 (fax); email: cbutlerll@uco.edu { 6-63 6 }

Presidentelect-- Jimmy Woodard & 7845 NE 18th St., Oklahoma City, OK
73141 J. woodabrldé@c ox . net {615
Secretary-- Doug Wood -- PMB 4068, 1405 N. 4th Ave, Durant, OK 74701-
0609 (580)745-2 27 2 dwood@se. edu {615}
Treasurer T Nadine Varner -- 7845 NE 18th St., Oklahoma City, OK 73141
(405)370-50 7 6 gall inul eofpurple@yahoo
Business Manageii Mickle Duggan & P.O. Box 2209, Ada, OK 74820,
(580) 332-5837,e-ma i | mdd@cabl eone. net {6
Membership/Circulation -- Donald Glass -- P.O. Box 2931, Claremore, OK
74018 home (918) 230-1154, office (918) 343-7701, email: dglass@rsu.edu
{66545}

Awards @ Jim Deming 8 524 Tamarack, Broken Arrow, OK 74012
(918)864-4707; email: birdbrain.jim@gmail.com { 6 64 5}

Activities -- Rebecca Renfro -- 6024 Cornell Dr., Bartlesville, OK 740086,
(918)333-4875, emai l r ebllobr}e 7 @aol . com
Conservation-- Mark Howery 8 801 Heatherhill Ct., Norman, OK 73072

home (405)447-3641, office (405)521-4619, email:
mark.howery@odwc.ok.gov{ 6 -6 3 6 }

Archivist T Claudia Glass -14805 E. 500 Rd. Unit D, Claremore, OK 74017
home(918) 230-2404, office(918)343-7 6 97 e mai | c gd la6s}s
Special Project® Ti mot hy © @lCdNdeffeesdnlSt., Stillwater, OK
74075, (405)744-7593 of fice; email: -6 16n} o
OOS Bulletin Editor -- Eugene A. Young @ Northern Oklahoma College,

1220 E. Grand, Post Office Box 310, Tonkawa, OK 74653-0310; Phone: 580-
628-6482; Fax: 580-628-6209; eugene.young@noc.edu {unspecified}

The ScissortailEditor i Suzy Harris -- 1803 Harned Dr., Bartlesville, OK

74006 (918) 440-2117; email: mbhsuzy@cableone.net {unspecified}

OBRC Chairman 1 Joe Grzybowski i 715 EImwood Drive, Norman, OK

73072 (405) 360-0182 email: j_grzybowski@sbcglobal.net {unspecified}
Webmaster-- Chris Butler 8 Dept. of Biology, Univ. of Central Okla.,

100 N University Dr., Edmond, OK 73034 405-974-5782 (phone); 405-974-
5726 (fax); email: cbutlerl1@uco.edu {unspecified}

Other positions:

Coordinator for Breeding Bird Survey & Winter Bird Atlas -- Dan
Reinking --Sutton Avian Research Center, P.O. Box 2007, Bartlesville, OK
74005-2007, (918) 336-7778, dreinking@ou.edu {unspecified}

Publications are issued in March, June, September, and December. Send
articles and items that you wish to have included in TheScissortailnewsletter
to Suzy Harris by e-mail: mbhsuzy@cableone.net by March 1st, June 1st,
August 15th, and December 1sfor the following issue. Any readable format
is acceptable.

OOS SALES BY MAIL

Oklahoma Bird Records Committee, Date Guide to the Occur-
rences of Birds in Oklahoma, 6th Edition. 2012. $6.00 each in
person; $7 via mail or internet

OQS Field Checklist. 2005. Tri-fold card. 1-5 cards, $0.50
gach. Packet of 10 checklists, $3.00

For volume sales and information contact: Nadine Varner, (405)
370-5076; gallinuleofpurple@yahoo.com

For purchase, send order and check to:  OOS Sales, 7845 NE 18th

St., Oklahoma City, OK 73141 Ma ke check payabl e
You may now purchase these publications online at our website
www.okbirds.com  Look for the publications link.
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Assets:
Checking

Investments
CD/ Bulletin $37,294.93
CD/ Endowment $33,689.87
CD/ Special Projects $10,230.10

Total Investments

Total all Assets

Oklahoma Ornithological Society
Balance Sheet
End of Fiscal Year 2014

$12,879.33

$81,214.90

$94,094.23

L

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Jane Borend Norman, OK
Jerry Elliottd Chickasha, OK
Adam Schafferd Bentonville, AR

NEW LIFE MEMBER

Rebecca Renfro 8 Bartlesville, OK

Donations

Philip Fickling

Dr. Jerry Mitchell

Ulrich & Kristen Prenzlow-Davis
Mary & Lou Turex

Wally & Bobby Whaling

Treasurer 0s R
By Nadine Varner

Current Balances (February 2014)
Checking account 8 $14,640

Special Projects CD 8 $10,230
Memorial Fund/ Bulletin Fund CD & $70,993

Spring 2015
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Income
Contributions/Donations
Bulletin
Endowment
Special Projects
General Fund
Total Contributions
Interest

Bulletin /Endowment Fund

Special Projects
Total Interest
Membership Dues
Membership
Sustaining Membership
Life membership
Total Membership Dues
Meeting Income
Spring Meeting
Fall Meeting
Fall Meeting (2013)
Total Meeting Income
Sales/Silent Auction
Misc Sales
Guides/Checklists
Silent Auction
Total Sales/Silent Auction
Royalty
Oklahoma Birds
Total Royalty
Total All Income

Expenses
Printing Costs
Bulletin
Scissortail
Date Guide
Other
Total Printing Costs
Postage/Mailing
Bulletin/Scissortail
Bulk Mailing Permit
Total Postage/Mailing
Reimbursement to Officers
Don Glass (Envelopes)
Total Reimbursements to Officers
Meeting Expense
Spring Meeting
Fall Meeting
Total Meeting Expense
Special Projects Funding
Grants
Awards
OBRC
Book Fund
Total Special Projects
Total All Expenses

Profit (Before Transfers)

Transfers to Funds
Bulletin
Endowment
Special Projects

Total Transfers to Funds

Profit (After Transfers)

Oklahoma Ornithological Society

Oklahoma Ornithological Society

$50.00
$100.00
$165.00
$615.00

$75.74
$16.59

$2,966.06
$135.35
$500.00

$1,027.64
$2,365.40
$217.36

$267.00
$453.51
$492.00

$213.60

$355.28
$1064.00
694.90
$7.21

$668.83
$200.00

114.63

$1,343.14
$1,735.28

$900.00
$450.00
$700.00
$250.00

$538.00
$537.74
$16.59

$930.00

$92.33

$3,601.44

$3,610.30

$1,212.51

$213.60

$2,121.39

$868.83

$114.63

$3,078.42

$2,300.00

$1,092.33

Income and Expense Summary Fiscal Year 2014

$9.660.18

$8,483.27

$1176.91

$84.58

Spring 2015



Spring 2015

Expenses

Publication Costs

OOS Budget Fiscal Year 2015

Scissortail
Printing $ 900.00
Other Editor Expenses  $ 100.00
Total Scissortalil $1,000.00
Bulletin
Printing $ 1,000.00
Other Editor Expenses  $ 100.00
Total Bulletin $1,100.00
Mailing
Printing Expenses $200.00
Postage $ 360.00
Corrections/Returns $10.00
Mailing Permit $ 180.00
PO Box Rental Fee $48.00
Labels $ 30.00
Other $72.00
Total Mailing $ 900.00
Total Publication Costs $ 3,000.00
Special Projects Funding
Grant Funding $ 1000.00
Meeting Awards $ 600.00
Total Special Projects $ 1,600.00
Other Officer Expenses
Treasurers Bond $ 250.00
Misc $50.00
Total Officer Expenses $ 300.00
Meeting Expenses
Spring Speaker $ 500.00
Fall Speaker $ 1,000.00
Site Fees/Meals $2,500.00
Total Meeting Expenses $ 4,000.00
Professional/Filing Expenses
Professional Fees $ 100.00
Filing Fees $ 100.00
Total Professional/Filing Expenses $ 200.00
Total Expenses $9,100.00
Income (Projected)
Contributions $ 800.00
Interest $ 100.00
Meeting Income $4,000.00
Membership Income $ 3,500.00
Sales/Auctions $ 700.00
Total Income $9,100.00

Oklahoma Ornithological Society



OKLAHOMA ORNITOLOGICAL SOCIETY
Call to 2015 Spring Meeting

The 2015 Spring Meeting of the Oklahoma Ornithological Society (OOS) will be held May 1-3 in conjunction with the
Arkansas Audubon Society (AAS) at the Holiday Inn City Center in downtown Fort Smith. Registration is Friday, May
1 from 4:00-6:00 pm. The City Center hotel is located at 700 Rogers Ave; Fort Smith, AR.

All meals and meetings will be held in the Holiday Inn City Center, the largest hotel in Fort Smith. It has been recently
renovated and includes a heated indoor pool, fitness center, and complimentary Wi-Fi.

Room rates are $85 per night + current 14.5 % tax for a total of $95.54. Room reservations include ¥ price buffet
breakfasts at the hotel s Park Place Res(4797183-18004&d To
indicate you are part of the Audubon conference or visit www.ihg.com/holidayinn. Using this link will also access our

special AAS pricing. The Audubon room block is reserved for us through April 20. There are a handful of rooms avail-

able at that same price for Thursday April 30 as well. Fort Smith also has numerous other hotel options. Camping and
cabins are available at relatively Toaayistdy, gyompletekfeam beo r t
low & mail with check to: Adam Schaffer, 1807 NW Buckskin Ave., Bentonville, AR 7271Mail by April 10 to

qualify for the Early Bird Discount of $15 per person.

For guestions, contact Adam at (479) 283-0318 or adamschaffer2@yahoo.com.

You may also register using PayPal on the OOS website wtvw.okbirds.org.

Spring 2015 OOS/AAS Conventiord REGISTRATION FORM

Name(s):

Address:

City: State: Zip:

Telephone: E-mail:

Please check here if this is your first AAS Meeting or if you have not attended for some time:

Meeting Registration # @ $20 / person $
or Early Bird: by April 10 = $15/ person
* Student*(new for 2015) = $5/ person
Children under 16 with adult = free

Friday Evening Dinner  # @ $19 / person
Saturday Evening Dinner # @ $19/ person

Donations to help pay meeting costs
TOTAL

©@H P B H

Make checks payable to Arkansas Audubon Society (OOS receives a portion of all registration fees).

Please indicate the field trip(s) you want to participate in by using the assigned alphanumeric codes. Field trips are free
to those who have registered for the meeting. (Listed on page 7.)

Alphanumeric Code Number of Attendees

Friday, May 1

Saturday, May 2

Oklahoma Ornithological Society 6 Spring 2015
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FIELD TRIPS

Please indicate on your registration form which of the following field trips you would like to attend.Sign-up
sheets for Saturdayo6s trips will also be available a

FRIDAY AFTERNOON FIELD TRIPS i Trips will leave from the hotel lobby at 12:45 PM.

F17 Lake Fort Smith State Park/Cartwright Mountain 7 Drive time around 40 minutes Numerous migratory
woodland birds visit the state park in early May, while the private lands along Cartwright Mountain Road are home to
the specialists of northeast-facing slopes in the Ozarks including Cerulean, Hooded, and Worm-eating Warblers, Scarlet
Tanagers, Wood Thrushes, and Zebra Swallowtails. Expect moderate walking and driving on dirt roads.

F27 Cherokee, Flanagan, and Presse@glesby Prairiesi These three protected remnants of the once much larger

prairies of the western Arkansas River Valley are less than 30 minutesfrom Fort Smith. Possible birds of interest in-
clude Hensl owbs Sparrows, Bell s Vireos, and Painted
moderate walking on uneven, potentially muddy terrain.

F37 A B i-an-gour-ownT If you are looking for something closer, information on several options within Fort Smith
will be at registration including: Janet Huckabee Nature Centeradjacent to Fort Chaffee with short nature trails and
Painted Buntings common at the feeders, Sunnymeade and Springhill Parks on the Arkansas River.

SATURDAY FIELD TRIPS 1 Trips will leave from the hotel lobby. Check descriptions for depart times.

SliDevi | 6 s De nhDrigtiraetareundR &iaurk Departs at 7:30. Trails along sandstone bluffs, crevice caves,

and Lee Creek make this one of Arkansas6 most popul a
riparian forest, and glade communities offer excellent looks at a range of birds including waterthrushes, ovenbirds, and

other migrating warblers, tanagers, and birds of prey. Expect excellent scenery and wildflowers.

S2i Sequoyah National Wildlife Refuge, OKi Drive time around 45 minutes Departs at 7:00. Located on the west-

ern edge of Robert Kerr Reservoir at the confluence of the Canadian and Arkansas Rivers, Sequoyah NWR is home to

tens of thousands of wintering and migrating waterfowl. We will look for what remains of these in addition to many of

the refugebs i mpressive |ist of 250+ bird species in
endangered Least Tern. Trip will be mostly droving with some light walking.

S371 Frog Bayou W.M.A. 1 Drive time around 30 minutes Departs at 7:30. This broad oxbow bend of the Arkansas
River is managed as a wetland restoration area. This offers a great vantage to view terns, gulls, and waterfowl. Nearby
farm fields are often full of shorebirds and we will stop at the Alma Sewage Ponds on the return trip primarily to look for
Black-bellied Whistling-Ducks. Trip will mostly involve driving with some moderate walking, both on potentially
muddy terrain.

S471 Buffalo Road/Pine-Bluestem Management Ared Drive time a little over 1 hour. Departs at 7:00. As the name
implies, this area of the Ouachita National Forest near Waldron is managed to foster an open forest dominated by short-

leaf pine and native grasses including big and little bluestem. This is done for the benefit of the federally endangered
Red-cockaded Woodpecker, but also benefits a host of other species including Wild Turkey, Northern Bobwhite, Brown-
headed Nuthatches, Prairie Warhblers, Bachmandéds Sparrtr
likely be an all day, primarily driving trip on county and forest service dirt roads.

S571 Cherokee, Flanagan, and Presse@glesby Prairiesi See F2 for description. Trip will leave at 7:30.

S61 Cherry Bend i Departs at 7:00. This is a trailhead along the Pig Trail (AR Hwy. 23) around 1 hour east of Fort

Smith in the Ozark National Forest. A short uphill hike leads to a uniquely unbroken northeast-facing mesic forest eco-
system and provides one of the stateds most reliable
Hooded, Black-throated Green, and Worm-eating Warblers, Scarlet Tanagers, native azaleas and more.

S771 Lake Tenkiller, OK i Drive time around 50 minutes Departs at 7:00. This loon-loving lake on the Illinois River
in the Oklahoma Ozarks is also an excellent place to spy humerous migrating warblers, Rock Wrens, Rufous-crowned
Sparrows, woodpeckers, birds of prey, and more. Likely to primarily involve driving.

SUNDAY FIELD TRIPS

Sunday trips wild. be based on interest and reports f
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OKLAHOMA ORNITHOLOGICAL SOCIETY
2015 Spring Meeting
May 1-3, 2015 Fort Smith, AR

AGENDA

All programs and meals will be held at the Holiday Inn City Center

FRIDAY, May 1, 2015

Field Trips 12:45 pm leaving from Hotel Lobby
Board Meeting 1:00 pm 7 3:30 pm Boardroom

Registration 4:00 pm 1 6:00 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room
Dinner 6:00 pm7i 7:00 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room
Evening Program 7:15pmi 8:30 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room

AiSawmhet Owls in Ar kansas:i GdéestsSpeakerg DraKintberl 8mith, ErefessbreohBtoe 0
logical Sciences, University of Arkansas & Mitchell Pruitt, Honors Environmental, Soil, & Water Science Candidate,
University of Arkansas

Drawing for Door Prizes and Details of Saturdayods Fi

SATURDAY, May 2, 2015

Breakfast Buffet 6:00 am Park Place Restaurant (% price w/ room)

Field Trips * check starttime 7:00amor 7:30am* | eavi ng from hotel s atrium |
Trust Meeting 1:30 pm 7 3:30 pm Boardroom

OOS BOARD MEETING 2:00 pmd 3:30 pm

Student Presentations 3:45 pm7i 5:00 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room

i Abundaanndc eDi st ri buti on of Wintering Water fopdohn i n t
Herbert, University of Arkansas

fiPositive Responses of Sensitive Reptile and Amphibian Communities to Prairie Ecosystem Restoration at
Wool sey Wet Pr ai rbyRhi VodfiecyUmivetsiey ofiAtkdngas A RO

AfPallas's Fish Eagl e: BbydMbrlia Steete, MS tniversitg of ArkamsasMo ngol i a
Camp/Trust Reception 5:00 pm7i 6:00 pm hotel s atrium | obby
Dinner 6:00 pmi 7:00 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room

90-for-90 Fundraiser Finale 7:15pm7 7:30 pm Dr. Ragupathy Kannan
Honoring our 90yearold Past Presidentdr. Doug James, Thurman Jordan, and Dr. Art Johnson

Evening Program 7:30 pm7 8:30 pm Memphis/Tulsa Room

AForays i nto | nitCarmbatdii dmudsdIadaker @i. Dogg Wood, Professor of Biology, South-
eastern Oklahoma State University

RCW Award Presented to Dan Brown by Bill Holimon, Arkansas Natural Heritage Commission

Business Meeting 8:45 pmi 9:15 pm
weekend checklist, door prizes, reports from Saturda

SUNDAY, May 3, 2015
Breakfast Buffet 6:007 10:00 am Park Place Restaurant (% price w/ room)
Field trips based on interest. Times, locations, and leaders will be discussed at the Business Meeting.

Spring 2015 8 Oklahoma Ornithological Society



OOS Rio Grande Valley Birding Trip Roundup Doug Wood

Recently, the OOS decided to revive OOS-affiliated field
trips out of state. Jimmy Woodard and | volunteered to co-lead a
birding trip for our members to the Lower Rio Grande Valley of
Texas from December 27, 2014 to January 3, 2015. We developed
a basic itinerary and advertised the trip. Seventeen people went on
the trip ranging from beginning birders to veteran birders who had
birded in South Texas before. Several birder/photographers were
included in our ranks. We finished the trip with a combined total
of 189 speciesbserved.

Day 1- Dec 27

I drove to Houston and met up with two of my Southeast-
ern Oklahoma State University students, Kristin Brooks and Ben
Singleton. They were travelling with Adair High School student
and Tulsa Audubon member John McQuaig. We birded, in the rain
(get used to this continuing weather theme folks) at a local park
and the arboretum. The birding was so-so, but a deluge of rain shut
birding down. The students headed south towards Refugio spotting
their first White-tailed Hawk along the way. | drove to the Hous-
ton airport to pick up Pete Peterman, a retired Air Force pilot from
Virginia. We met on a birding trip to the Galapagos back in June.
I had mentioned this trip and he booked a flight and joined our
band of birders. We did a bit of car birding in the rain on the way
to Refugio with a nice look at some White Ibis on the way. Once
in Refugio, we met up with the students, Albert and Gail Harris,
and Mary Lane and Steve Davis for dinner at Gumbo Seafood.
The snapper was sassy and the conversation great as we talked
birding shop over dinner. Early arrivals made suggestions for bird-
ing in the morning based on their scouting trip that day.

o 7 .d

i &

Green jayd Photo by Steve Davis

Day 2i Dec 28

We woke up to rain and wind that degenerated into a mis-
erable mucky miasma by the time the group reached Aransas Na-
tional Wildlife Refuge. Glad we ate a hot breakfast at the Best
Western! We met up with Paul and Laurie Ribitzki to make a good
sized OOS birding posse. We arrived at the Refuge to find several
dozen drenched Wild Turkeys standing on the road. If it was any
colder, it would have been Wild Turkey on the rocks. We drove
to the observation tower to look for Whooping Cranesthat over-
winter at the Refuge. Luck was with us when we reached the top

Oklahoma Ornithological Society

of the wind
adult Whooping Cranesin the marsh, although they were several
hundred meters out. The intrepid birders all hung in for a while as
we spotted other neat species including a Gull-billed Tern and
various shorebirds and waterfowl. Once my hands felt completely
frozen, I decl ared this
suggested we get the heck off that tower.

We hirded our way out of Aransas and repositioned to The
Big Tree by Goose Island State Park. Good thing we did. After
seeing our first Sandhill Cranes of the trip, several Whooping
Cranes appeared and we got great looks at 7 Whooping Cranes
including one in juvenile plumage. Steve and Mary showed us a
pond with multiple roosting Black-crowned Night-Herons look-
ing sullen in the drizzling
look a bit sullen while roosting? Steve and Mary distributed
walkie talkies to the group, which were fantastic for caravan com-
muni cati on! After
hanging out in the yard, we drove to Brownsville and checked into
the Holiday Inn Express. While dropping off gear in the rooms,
my cell phone rang and it was Jimmy Woodard. He, Nadine
Varner, Joyce Varner, and John Sterling were already in Browns-
ville birding at Resaca de la Palma State Park. Jimmy then said the
magic words f@ANadine
in it.o And we were out
drove to the park. We got to the parking area and | got out of the
car in time to hear Nadine call out the Tropical Parula. They had
relocated the flock! 1 got two quick looks, but then it disappeared.
After patiently waiting and watching the rest of the flock including
a Black-throated Gray Warbler, the Tropical Parula reappeared
and foraged actively at the edge of the tree line for all to see.
Those with cameras took a few frames of this species which is rare,
but regular in the Valley. And we saw Orange-crowned War-
blers.

After a brief stop for our first White-tailed Kite, we
transferred to Oliveira Park in Brownsville to look for parrots. We
arrived to find a group of local birders and the Audubon club from
Joplin, Missouri already there. We got nice looks at the ABA-
countable Red-crowned Parrots, as well as Red-lored, Yellow-
headed,and White-fronted Parrots. Not too shabby for our first
day in the Valley! We finished the night in a dark, loud restaurant
that served great jumbo shrimp, but was less than ideal for socializ-
ing or trying to read a menu. Perhaps if | had caprimulgid eyes, |
could read in the dark?

Day 31 Dec 29

I woke up and the weather was a smidge better, merely
cold and overcast. We also picked up Suzy and George Harris this
morning. The group departed en masse for the Sabal Palm Sanctu-
ary and checked in at the neatly restored house/visitor center. We
found a random Pine Warbler at the feeders along with the usual
suspects such as White-tipped Doveand Golden-fronted Wood-
pecker, then hit the trails. A hummingbird feeder provided a nice
variety of looks at a Valley specialty - Buff-bellied Humming-
bird!  We also played a bit of cat and mouse with an Olive Spar-
row. We got great, close looks of Least Grebesat the resaca as
well as our first Green Kingfisher! This small kingfisher is always
a crowd pleaser. After birding the trails, we loaded up and drove to
South Padre Island and the Convention Center. Although windy
and chilly, we saw some neat birds in the marsh including Sora,
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Mottled Duck, Reddish Egret and Common Gallinules We
then hit the beach for a bit and saw a wonderful assortment of wad-
ers, ducks, gulls, terns, and shorebirds. My favorites were the
Black Skimmersi one of my favorite birds anywhere.

Our road trip day continued as we headed towards Laguna
Atascosa NWR for a primary target bird, the Aplomado Falcon
We dipped on this rare falcon unfortunately, but did see Peregrine
Falcon and good looks at other raptors like Ha r r and \@'tste-
tailed Hawks. And we saw Orange-crowned Warblers. We
drove back to Brownsville, and after a bit of a car rodeo, we ended

up at Kikiods, which s @&Mwduen-e
tico!
Day 47 Dec 30

We checked out and drove west to Weslaco to visit one of
my favorite state parks, Estero Llano Grande. This restored wet-
lands site has great all around birding and a few specialties. We
got good intel about the daytime roost site for the Common Pau-
raque which delivered in spades! Eagle-eyed Albert spotted a
second Pauraque a short time later i nice spot! John Sterling had
powered ahead to look for the Groove-billed Anis which were
reported to be past the park near an RV community. He called and
told Jimmy that he spotted one, which then morphed into a flock of
seven total. We hustled down the levee to get great looks at this
unique and hard to find species in the Valley. We also picked up
our first Curve-billed Thrashers, Pyrrhuloxia, Cinnamon Teal,
and a nice scope look at a Long-billed Thrasher. We had a de-
lightful lunch at the Sunrise Café i ternera enchiladas After-

wards, we birded the overly manicured grounds of Quinta Mazat-

lan, but the Edinburg Wetlands were much better with our first
Ringed Kingfisher, a nice male Vermilion Flycatcher and others.
And we saw Orange-crowned Warblers. We then headed to a |
known roost for Green Parakeets After dividing, Nadine and
Jimmy conquered when they called to report they found a few, a
few hundred! Even with the blowing rain, they were an impressive
sight on the wires. There was even an odd yellow parakeet mixed
in with them. We eased our way through rush hour traffic and had
a nice dinner and beverages at a restaurant called the Blue Onion.

Day 57 Dec 31

This morning, we got up and drove to Santa Ana NWR in
the rain, again. We checked out the feeders first with nice looks at
Plain Chachalacasand White-tipped Doves both Valley special-
ties. We geared up for a wet, muddy trudge. | have to say | was
impressed throughout the trip by the intrepid spirit of this group.
They dove into each birding opportunity with vigor and a positive
spirit. Seeing Nadine Varner help her mother Joyce through the
muddy spots made me appreciate again how much | love birders
and their willingness to endure almost any condition to see birds
and learn about them and their environments.

The birding started slow, but picked up at Willow Lake.
I f you havenodt birded with
good bird spotter, but you would be wrong. He is an outstanding
bird spotter. He quickly called our only Fulvous Whistling-Duck
of the trip and his excitement was clear to see on his face. We
found a nice flock with Albert spotting our first Altamira Orioles,
which brought some much needed color to the dingy palette that
was the weather for this trip. Not long after, our first Gray Hawk
made an appearance. We had just got the news that OOS member,
David Gainey had passed away. It was gut wrenching personally
to those of us who knew David and shared him as a friend. He was
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a passionate advocate and volunteer for conservation, as well as an
avid birder. 1 hid my emotions, but his loss was very difficult for
me . Birds |ift the spirits an
us. Ben fislidodo down an embank
the Gray Hawk as Steve and Paul tried to get photos under difficult
photography conditions.

We headed to town for lunch at a Subway. To say that the
single employee was a bit overwhelmed is an understatement. We
then birded at the Hidalgo Pumphouse. Not much birding with the
rain and our birding group was mistakenly confused to be a muck-
saking hetiaeposte by . Bocder Batrotoficerb il rmahaged to walk
blindly into standing water over the tops of my boots while trying
to get a better look at an Anhinga; a long day just got longer and
wetter. Sigh. We drove to the Fronterra Sanctuary and birded the
trails, but our main goal was to find the Zone-tailed Hawk re-
ported in the big vulture roost there. Jimmy and a few others saw
it but most of us di ppedOren

angecrowned Warblers.

Altam‘ira orioled Photo by Steve Davis

We finished the day with
Arturobds Bar and Grill. The
great . | 6m not sure the staff
birders |ike us, but they didr
dinner... No worries, the only other customers were a group of

seniors wrapped up in their own festivities, but they made for good
people watching. A gallon of Aqua Net hairspray must have been

used to hold up all that hair, not to mention some of the men were
trying to win an ugly sweater
Clinton administration. John
resembled hoopoe feathers. Good spot John. We capped the eve-
syal | c Nelwd Yeay OIse
room. They are excellent hosts. A cork flew, snacks were con-
sumed, and Jimmy made a toast for David Gainey. This was both
heartfelt and classy.

Day 61 Jan 1

Happy New Year! | figured that out when there were fire-
works exploding at 3 AM outside the hotel. We started this nippy
New Year 0s Day at Anzal duas
greeted by the now ubiquitous 7 Highway Patrol. | had never seen

Oklahoma Ornithological Society



so many Highway Patrol cars in the Lower Valley before.
Paul Ribitzkidés rapier wit
about their presence. We got a nice flock in the park including
Black-throated Gray Warbler, Lark Sparrows, and the
ubiquitous Orange-crowned Warblers. We promptly jumped
back in our warm cars and headed to Bentsen-Rio Grande Val-
ley State Park. The weather was still lousy and the birding
was slow, but those with cameras got some great photos here.
We ravaged another Subway for lunch then drove further up
the Valley to Salineno
friendly greeting from a dog named Jake, but not a cat named
Kalamazoo (apologies to Hoyt Axton), we were greeted by the
friendly docents from lowa. The feeders at Salineno are al-
ways popular for orioles. As we got used to cold lawn chairs,
we got outstanding looksat Au d u b o n 6 as wdll esione |
male and several female Hooded Orioles

After birding the feeders, giving Jake a good scratch
between the ears, and making a nice donation, we birded down
by the Rio Grande. It
spaniel was not partial to Jimmy, or anyone else for that mat-
ter! Jimmy avoided being bit and once the spaniel was safely
tied up, we birded a bit more. Small Mexico life lists were
started by some as we saw some birds cross the river. We got
our first glimpse of Verdin and some neat looks at Osprey
fishing and carrying their catches. We finished the day birding
at the Zapata library pond, but dipped on my Valley nemesis,
the White-collared Seedeater | hear the library has good
books at least. We did see Wi | s o n 6 and aPlethorp a&f
Killdeer near the pond. And we saw Orange-crowned War-
blers. If you read this far, you might be getting the idea that
Orange-crowned Warblers are abundant in the Valley!

Groovebilled anid Photo by Steve Davis

Day 71 Jan 2

| flipped the script some and we went first to San
Ygnacio and began birding the small trail system along the
river. While standing under the rickety old observation tower,
White-collared Seedeatersvere found! After multiple stops
at this location in the past, | finally got to see several seedeat-
ers including an adult plumaged male. The birding was pretty
slow after that so we headed back to bird at Falcon State Park.
At this point, the group began to break up. Folks started to
head home, although a smaller group stayed until the end of
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and

a p p searched their taharzd two of thenstedents. i Obvioesly, mothingd s

the day. We checked in and had a nice stop at the Nature Cen-
teranvithehat Hrihke ahd caokies abl arguid. Tthehpewer wfddt k i e
chocolate, marshmallows, and an oatmeal cookie is impressive
and welcome. Lots of Northern Bobwhite in the campground
and we got good looks at some Verdin. A Rock Wren even
showed up. We finally got two Cactus Wrensat the boat
ramp back at Zapata and John Sterling had a road kill Vermil-
ion Flycatcher. Dinner was at a combination bait and tackle
shop/catfish restaurant. It was pretty good.

the DeWindbés Tract.
Day 8i Jan 3

Pete and | packed up our gear and we headed towards

Laredo and eventually the San Antonio airport for his flight
back to Virginia. We picked up some Chihuahuan Ravens
while driving, but no Orange-crowned Warblersé Kri sti
Ben, and John got stopped at the checkpoint on 1-35 and were
frisked after they told the of
cided, inexplicably, he heard
co

Af ter

was found as these young people are of outstanding character
and the officer seemed intent on hearing what he wanted to
hear, not what was actually
file and they just waved us through with a cursory inquiry if
we were US citizens.

Although the weather was not ideal, |1 had a great
time. The birding was good and we saw most of the Valley
specialties. Those we dipped on? A good reason to return. |
had a wonderful time birding and socializing with everyone in
the group. Thanks to everyone for their participation, positive
attitude, and fortitude. | look forward to co-leading another
trip in the future!

S a

Activities Committeed Rebecca Renfro, Chair

American Ornithol ogi st

This summer OOS members have the opportunity to help Okla-
homa shine in the world of ornithology. The American Orni-
thol ogists6é Union and Coopfer C
their 85" Stated Meeting at the University of Oklahoma. The
meeting is scheduled from July 28 to August 2, 2015 They
will need many volunteers to help with registration, AV/ elec-
tronic assistance, greeters and people to help direct people to
their meetings, field trips, etc. Joe Grzybowski is putting to-
gether the field trips. The website for the meeting is
www.aoucos.2015.0u.edu. Please contact me with your name,
email, phone number and if there are specific dates, time and
events that interest you to volunteer your time, knowledge and
enthusiasm.

2015 BioBlitz

Mark your calendars to participate in the 2015
BioBlitz. It is scheduled for October 2 and 3, 2015
at Osage Hills State Park, just a few miles west of
Bartlesville. You can call 918-336-4141 to make
reservations for a cabin; otherwise, camping or stay-
ing at a motel in Bartlesville are options. Look for
additional info in the Summer issue of The Scissor
tail.
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Minutes - OOS Executive Board Meeting
Oklahoma State University-- Stillwater, OK
Friday October 10, 2014

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM by Chris Butler.
Members in attendance: Suzy Harris, Chris Butler, Mia
Revels, Mike Duggan, Nadine Varner, Rebecca Renfro,
Tim O6Connell, Gene You
bowski, Don Glass, Claudia Glass, and Doug Wood.
Absent: Mark Howery
Minutes for the April 11, 2014 board meeting were
read and accepted with corrections (Motion i G.
Young, Second i S. Harris).
Minutes for the June 28-July 1, 2014 electronic board
meeting were read and accepted with corrections
(Motion'i G. Young, Second i N. Varner).
Membership: D. Glass -- 219 Members, up 9 from
2013. D. Glass will be stepping down from Member-
ship position after many years of dedicated and greatly
appreciated service. C. Butler will be filling the Mem-
bership position until a full-time board member is ap-
pointed. If C. Butler obtains a sabbatical for 2015, then
D. Glass will temporarily serve as Membership office.
Treasurer: N. Varner -- No report at time of meeting,
but was presented during Business meeting on October
11, 2014. Year to Date income = $6950; Year to Date
expenses = $5902; Year to Date account = $12,795
Business Manager Mike Duggan -- Audit completed
and all items are in order. Nadine Varner has done ex-
cellent job with the Tr
preparation stage. Budget committee includes: M.
Duggan, N. Varner, M. Revels, and J. Woodard). M.
Duggan asked J. Grzybowski if he needed line item in
budget for student worker to assist with OBRC data en-
try. Line item added.

Committee Reports
Activities: Rebecca Renfro -- OOS well represented at
Bioblitz at Black Kettle National Grasslands this fall.
R. Renfro, C. Butler, N. Varner, J. Deming, and M.
Howery participated. Deep Fork National Wildlife Ref-
uge inquired about OOS volunteering to do point counts
in 2015. J. Deming expressed concern that Indian Na-
tions Audubon had previously been paid to do them.
American Ornithologists
logical Society annual meeting will be held July 28-
August 1, 2015 in Norman at the University of Okla-
homa. OOS was contacted to assist with meeting logis-
tics and field trips. Big opportunity for the OOS.
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Archivist : Claudia Glass -- Two items donated to the
archives by Bill Carter

Awards: Jim Deming -- Three Certificate of Merit
awards will be presented at the banquet tomorrow night
(10/11/2014).

Bulletin: Gene Young -- Lost files due to computer
glitch cause some delay in Bulletin delivery. December
mssyie, ready o go and iadexifimisped. Ode mesv suBmisz
sion and soliciting more. G. Young raised the issue that
members of OOS and the Kansas Ornithological Soci-
ety might combine our Bulletins into one publication.
Extensive discussion ensued with board members ask-
ing questions about potential merge issues. Board
agreed to form a sub-committee to explore this possibil-
ity. Members of the sub-committee include: M. Revels,
R. Renfro, N. Varner, G. Young, and D. Wood.
Conservation Mark Howery i absent, no report at
meeting, but did present conservation report during the
Business meeting the next day (10/11/2014).

OBRC: Joe Grzybowski -- 6™ Edition of the Date
Guide completed and printed, ready for distribution.
Followed the most recent AOU supplement. Motion
made by S. Harris for Date Guide costs = $6 at meeting,
$7 via mail. Second by M. Duggan. Unanimously ap-
proved.

PresidentElect: Mia Revels -- Scheduled next board
meeting, tentatively, for 10:30 AM January 31, 2015 at
the Broken Arrow campus of Northeastern State Uni-
versity. Logistical details to follow. Relayed to board
¢hat Immiy W oodard waslstilltin discassions wBhtAd g
kansas Audubon regarding our joint meeting in early
May 2015. Jimmy Woodard is trying to pin them down
for exact dates and negotiate registration fees.
Scissortait Suzy Harris -- Request posted to OK-
BIRDS listserve has helped generate more articles for
the Scissortail. Our website was updated with submis-
sion guidelines for articles for both the Scissortail and
the Bulletin. December 1 deadline for next submis-
sions. Requested up to date email address for Mark
Howery.

Special Projects Ti m O 6 Qmerbudgetlline
from last year ($1000).

Webmaster. Chris Butler -- Suggested updates to our
Gvebditeninclade OO8 $petial Erojentpawards. Will mp-
date web page post-fall meeting.

New Business

Board approved R. Renfro and N. Varner to purchase
new OOS-themed merchandise for sales in 2015.
Meeting adjourned at 8:02 PM.
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